
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

   

     

  

  

 

   

 

  

 

  

  

 

 

  

 

 

 

    

 

    

  

    

  

   

  

 

    

 

 

  

 

 

 

                                                 
           

       

  
 

 
 

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY 
WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460 

OFFICE OF 
INSPECTOR GENERAL 

November 10, 2015 

MEMORANDUM 

SUBJECT: Self-Certifications and Third-Party Certifications 

FROM: Carolyn Copper, Assistant Inspector General 

Office of Program Evaluation
 

TO: See Below 

The Office of Inspector General (OIG) plans to begin research on the U.S. Environmental Protection 

Agency’s (EPA’s) self-certification and third-party certification programs. 

The OIG’s objective is to survey the EPA’s headquarters program offices to obtain an inventory of EPA 

self-certification and third-party certification programs or functions. To guide this work, we define a 

self-certification program or function as one in which a regulated or overseen entity independently 

certifies to compliance the completion of some action(s), or some accomplished result(s). A third-party 

certification program or function is one in which a third party—usually a non-government entity— 

performs the certification on behalf of the regulated or overseen entity. Past OIG work has disclosed 

vulnerabilities and risk of fraud in self-certification or third-party certification programs and functions.1 

An inventory of EPA self-certification and third-party certification programs and functions supports the 

OIG’s focus on high-risk agency issues in developing our work plans. 

We will contact your offices to arrange a mutually agreeable time to discuss our objective and the 

purpose of our project. We would also be particularly interested in any areas of concern that your 

program offices may have. We will answer any of your questions about the project process, reporting 

procedures, methods used to gather and analyze data, and what we should expect of each other during 

the course of the project. Throughout the project, we will provide updates on a regular basis to the 

respective audit follow-up coordinators. 

We respectfully note that the OIG is authorized by the Inspector General Act of 1978 to have timely 

access to personnel and all materials necessary to complete its objectives. We will request your 

resolution if an agency employee or contractor refuses to provide requested records to the OIG, or 

otherwise fails to cooperate with the OIG. We may report unresolved access matters in the Semiannual 

Report to Congress. 

1 For example, EPA OIG Report No. 13-P-0373, The EPA Should Improve Monitoring of Controls in the Renewable Fuel 

Standard Program, issued September 5, 2013. 

http://www2.epa.gov/sites/production/files/2015-09/documents/20130905-13-p-0373.pdf


 

 

    

    

 

 

 

   

 

  

   

  

   

   

 

    

   

  

   

  

  

  

   

   

  

   

  

    

     

   

  

  

   

  

  

  

   

   

   

   

   

   

  

  

   

  

   

   

   

 

If you or your staff have any questions, please contact me at (202) 566-0829 or copper.carolyn@epa.gov; 

or Eric Lewis, Director, at (202) 566-2664 or lewis.eric@epa.gov. 

Addressees:
 
Janet McCabe, Acting Assistant Administrator, Office of Air and Radiation (OAR)
 
Jim Jones, Assistant Administrator, Office of Chemical Safety and Pollution Prevention (OCSPP)
 
Cynthia Giles, Assistant Administrator, Office of Enforcement and Compliance Assurance (OECA)
 
Jane Nishida, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of International and Tribal Affairs (OITA)
 
Lek Kadeli, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Research and Development (ORD)
 
Mathy Stanislaus, Assistant Administrator, Office of Solid Waste and Emergency Response (OSWER)
 
Joel Beauvais, Acting Deputy Assistant Administrator, Office of Water (OW)
 

cc:  	Joseph Goffman, Associate Assistant Administrator and Senior Counsel, OAR 

Elizabeth Shaw, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OAR 

Maureen Hingeley, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OAR 

Louise P. Wise, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OCSPP 

Oscar Morales, Associate Assistant Administrator for Management, OCSPP 

Janet Weiner, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OCSPP 

Lawrence Starfield, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, OECA 

Shari Wilson, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OECA 

Charles Lee, Deputy Associate Administrator for Environmental Justice, OECA 

Gwendolyn Spriggs, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OECA 

Randy Hill, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OITA 

Ryan Humrighouse, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OITA 

Robert Kavlock, Deputy Assistant Administrator for Science, ORD 

Thomas Burke, Deputy Assistant Administrator and EPA Science Advisor, ORD 

Chris Robbins, Acting Associate Assistant Administrator, ORD 

Heather Cursio, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, ORD 

Barry Breen, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, OSWER 

Nitin Natarajan, Deputy Assistant Administrator, OSWER 

Kecia Thornton, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OSWER 

Michael H. Shapiro, Principal Deputy Assistant Administrator, OW 

Marilyn Ramos, Audit Follow-Up Coordinator, OW 

David Bloom, Chief Financial Officer and Agency Follow-Up Official 

Nic Grzegozewski, Agency Audit Follow-Up Coordinator 

Melissa Harrison, Press Secretary, Office of Public Affairs 

Arthur A. Elkins Jr., Inspector General 

Charles Sheehan, Deputy Inspector General 

Aracely Nuñez-Mattocks, Chief of Staff, OIG 

Alan Larsen, Counsel to the Inspector General 

Kevin Christensen, Assistant Inspector General for Audit 

Patrick Sullivan, Assistant Inspector General for Investigations 

Christine El-Zoghbi, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Program Evaluation 

Jennifer Kaplan, Deputy Assistant Inspector General for Congressional and Public Affairs 

Jeffrey Lagda, Congressional and Media Liaison, OIG 

Hilda Canes Garduño, Project Manager, OIG 

mailto:copper.carolyn@epa.gov
mailto:lewis.eric@epa.gov

		2015-11-10T10:58:40-0500
	OIG Webmaster at EPA




